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Welcome to the 2015 Legislative Bulletin! 
 
The NHMA Legislative Bulletin is a weekly publication designed pri-
marily to communicate with municipal officials, but it also serves to 
keep legislators, the Governor's office, and the media informed about 
municipal legislative priorities.  The Bulletin will be published next on 
Friday, January 9, and each Friday after that until the legislative session 
ends in June.  The Bulletin generally contains:  
 
 A brief analysis of key legislative developments during the past 

week;  

 An update on any action on NHMA policy bills;  

 The legislative calendar, listing municipal bills to be heard in the 
next two to three weeks;  

 A call for action on critical legislation when municipal input is nec-
essary; and  

 Periodic updates of federal issues of interest to municipal officials.  
 
Early editions of the Legislative Bulletin will also contain a brief descrip-
tion of bills introduced for the session that we have identified as being 
of municipal interest, along with the name of the prime sponsor and the 
committee to which the bill has been referred.  
 
To serve our members more efficiently, we post the Legislative Bulletin on 
our website (www.nhmunicipal.org)  each Friday and send an e-mail 
notice when it is posted, to provide it electronically to as many as we 
can.  If you are receiving the Bulletin by U.S. mail and would prefer to 
receive it electronically instead, please let us know so that we may up-
date our e-mail address list accordingly.  The Bulletin will get to you 
much sooner electronically—and time is often of the essence with the 
legislative process!   
 
This publication is designed to inform and update.  If you have ideas 
about providing information in a different format or a more under-
standable fashion, please let us know.  You can reach us at governmen-
taffairs@nhmunicipal.org or the phone number on the Legislative Bulletin 
letterhead. 
 
 

http://www.nhmunicipal.org
mailto:governmentaffairs@nhmunicipal.org
mailto:governmentaffairs@nhmunicipal.org
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Invite Your Legislators to Your Next Meeting! 
 
If you want to have a positive effect on municipal legislation in 2015, one of the 
best things you can do right now is to invite your legislative delegation to your next 
board of selectmen/council/aldermen meeting. This applies whether your legisla-
tors are veterans, rookies, or a combination of the two. 
 
Over the next several months, there will be occasions when we will ask you to con-
tact your legislators (or you will want to contact them, even without being asked) to 
discuss pending legislation. Making a cold call to someone you’ve never met is no 
fun for even the hardiest extrovert, and for many people it is downright intimidat-
ing. 
 
That is why it makes sense to invite your legislators to a meeting now, before you 
need to call them to ask for support on a particular issue. If you have a get-
acquainted session with your legislators, in which you talk generally about legislative 
priorities and concerns without asking anything specific of them, you will feel much 
more comfortable, and will almost certainly get a better reception, when you call 
them in a few weeks or months to ask them to support or oppose a particular bill. 
 
Here are a few suggestions: 
 

 Invite all of your representatives and your senator. (If you don’t know who they 
are, go to this page and click on your county, then your city or town—or call 
us.)  

 

 Set aside time at the meeting for all of the legislators and all members of your 
governing body to introduce themselves. 

 

 Make it a two-way exchange. Share your concerns with them, but also ask them 
about their priorities and what they expect from this year’s legislature. 

 

 Remember that municipal issues are mostly non-partisan. You do not have to 
share your legislators’ views on guns, abortion, relations with Cuba, or capital 
punishment in order to find common ground on issues the affect your city or 
town. 

 

 Exchange contact information, and ask them what is the best way to contact 
them:  phone, e-mail, or something else. 

 

 Remember that they work for you, and with rare exceptions, they do want to 
hear from their local government leaders. 

 

http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/house/members/wml.aspx
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House and Senate to Meet January 7; Committees to Follow 
 
The House and Senate will meet (separately) in session on Wednesday, January 7. 
Although no schedule has been published yet for the day’s activities, they are ex-
pected to adopt rules, introduce bills, and attend to other administrative details. 
The House and Senate will meet in joint session at noon on Thursday, January 8, 
for the inauguration of the Governor.  
 
Legislative committees will begin meeting the week of January 12; meetings that 
week will likely be limited to committee orientations. We expect that hearings on 
bills will begin the week of January 19. 
 
 

New Bills, New Committees 
 
As of this writing, more than 800 legislative service requests (LSRs) are being draft-
ed into bills, which will become available on the legislature’s website, 
www.gencourt.state.nh.us, as they are completed and are formally introduced.  
There may be a few more on the way. None of them have been released in bill 
form yet, but that will happen very soon. As they are released, we will publish lists 
of the bills of municipal interest in the Bulletin. 
 
Committee assignments have been made in both the House and the Senate, and 
you can find the complete listing on the legislative website.  Below are the commit-
tees that are of particular interest to municipal officials. If you know, or have a spe-
cial relationship with, any of the members of these committees, please let us know.  
Making connections is an important way to make sure municipal interests are un-
derstood and taken into account.  Please contact the Government Affairs staff at 
governmentaffairs@nhmunicipal.org.  
 
 

House Committees 

 

ELECTION LAW 
  
 Kathleen Hoelzel, Chair   David Cote 

 James Gray, Vice Chair   Marcia Moody 

 Kathleen Souza    Gerald Ward 

 Joe Sweeney     Wayne Burton 

 Robert Luther     Wayne Moynihan 

 Adam Schroadter    Travis Bennett 
 Rick Christie     Debbie DiFranco 

 Edith Hogan     William Pearson 

 Peter Silva   
 Duane Brown   
 William Gannon   
 Barbara Griffin   
 
 

http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us
mailto:governmentaffairs@nhmunicipal.org
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House Committees - continued 

 
 

ENVIRONMENT & AGRIGULTURE 

 
 Robert Haefner, Chair    Tara Sad 

 John O’Connor, Vice Chair   Christy Bartlett 
 Warren Groen     Peter Bixby 

 Michele Peckham    Rebecca Brown 

 Richard Gordon    Janice Gardner 

 Lisa Scontsas     Alan Turcotte 

 Michael Brewster    David Doherty 

 Ernest Bridge     George Saunderson 

 Carol Bush     Alexis Simpson 

 Stephen Darrow   
 Raymond Howard   
 Dennis Sweeney   
 
 

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS & ADMINISTRATION 

 
 Andrew Christie, Chair    Raymond Gagnon 

 John Sytek, Vice Chair    Peter Schmidt 
 Peter Hansen     Jean Jeudy 

 Steven Beaudoin    Daniel Sullivan 

 Mark Proulx     Jeffrey Goley 

 J.R. Hoell     Daniel Hansberry 

 Jeffrey Shackett    Jacalyn Cilley 

 Daniel Tamburello    Carol Roberts 

 William Goulette   
 Thomas Kaczynski   
 Gregory Smith   
 Steven Woitkum  

 

FINANCE 
  
 Neal Kurk, Chair    Mary Jane Wallner 

 Lynne Ober, Vice Chair, Div. I Chair  Sharon Nordgren 

 Kenneth Weyler    Marjorie Smith 

 Mary Allen     Daniel Eaton 

 Richard Barry, Division III Chair  Peter Leishman 

 Karen Umberger, Division II Chair  Cindy Rosenwald 

 Dan McGuire     Thomas Buco 

 Betsy McKinney, Div. III Vice Chair  William Hatch 

 Laurie Sanborn, Division II Vice Chair Katherine Rogers 

 Joseph Pitre     Susan Ford 

 Timothy Twombly    Robert Walsh 

 Frank Byron   
 David Danielson, Div. I Vice Chair   
 Tracy Emerick   
 Peter Spanos   
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House Committees - continued 

 

 
JUDICIARY 

  
 Robert Rowe, Chair    Janet Wall 
 Joseph Hagan, Vice Chair   Timothy Horrigan 

 Gary Hopper     Paul Berch 

 Michael Sylvia     Frank Heffron 

 Charlene Takesian    Larry Phillips 

 Robbie Parsons    David Woodbury 

 Barry Palmer     Deborah Wheeler 

 Eric Estevez     Linda Kenison 

 Robert Hull   
 Mark McLean   
 Claire Rouillard   
 Kurt Wuelper   
 
 

LABOR, INDUSTRIAL & REHABILITATIVE SERVICES 
  
 William Infantine, Chair   Douglas Ley 

 Tammy Simmons, Vice Chair   Andrew White 

 Anthony Pellegrino    Chip Rice 

 Keith Murphy     Larry Converse 

 Leon Rideout     Michael Cahill 
 Greg Hill     Linda DiSilvestro 

 Brian Seaworth     William O’Neil 
 Lino Avellani     Diane Schuett 
 Fred Doucette   
 Katherine Prudhomme-O’Brien   
 Leonard Turcotte   
 Nick Zaricki   
 
 

MUNICIPAL & COUNTY GOVERNMENT 
  
 James Belanger, Chair    Bruce Tatro 

 Frank Sterling, Vice Chair   Marjorie Porter 

 James Coffey     Clyde Carson 

 David Bickford    Jane Beaulieu 

 Jeffrey Harris     Chris Brown 

 L. Mike Kappler    Patricia Cornell 
 Susan DeLemus    Ben Tilton 

 Keith Ammon     Susan Treleaven 

 Francis Chase   
 Catherine Cheney   
 Ken Peterson   
 Peter Varney   
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House Committees - continued 

 
 

RESOURCES, RECREATION & DEVELOPMENT 
  
 Chris Christensen, Chair   Suzanne Smith 

 Beverly Ferrante, Vice Chair   Judith Spang 

 John Mullen     Henry Parkhurst 
 Ted Wright     Yvonne Thomas 

 David Russell     Suzanne Gottling 

 Carol McGuire     Paula Bradley 

 Frederick Rice     Paula Francese 

 Linda Gould     Kevin Maes 

 Eric Johnson     Lee Oxenham 

 Carolyn Matthews   
 Jim McConnell   
 John Potucek   
 

WAYS & MEANS 
  

 Norman Major, Chair    Susan Almy 

 Patrick Abrami, Vice Chair   Gilman Shattuck 

 Mary Griffin     Mary Cooney 

 David Hess     Patricia Lovejoy 

 Jordan Ulery     Richard Ames 

 Gary Azarian     David Karrick 

 Robert Nigrello    Paul Henle 

 Donald McClarren    Tom Southworth 

 Bill Ohm   
 John Manning   
 Brian Gallagher   
 Joseph Lachance   
 Don Leeman   
 
 

Senate Committees 
 

ENERGY & NATURAL RESOURCES 
  
 Jeb Bradley, Chair    Martha Fuller Clark 

 Jerry Little, Vice Chair    Dan Feltes 

 Andy Sanborn   
 
 

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS & ADMINISTRATION 
  

 Sharon Carson, Chair    Donna Soucy 

 John Reagan, Vice Chair   Jeff Woodburn 

 Sam Cataldo   
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Senate Committees - continued 

 

 

 

FINANCE 
  
 Jeanie Forrester, Chair    Lou D’Allesandro 

 Jerry Little, Vice Chair    Andrew Hosmer 

 Chuck Morse   
 John Reagan   
 
 

JUDICIARY 
  
 Sharon Carson, Chair    Bette Lasky 

 Sam Cataldo, Vice Chair   David Pierce 

 Gary Daniels   
 
 

PUBLIC & MUNICIPAL AFFAIRS 

 
 Regina Birdesll, Chair    Bette Lasky 

 David Boutin, Vice Chair   Molly Kelly 

 Nancy Stiles   
 
 

WAYS & MEANS 
 
 David Boutin, Chair    Chuck Morse 

 Lou D’Allesandro    Dan Feltes 

 Andy Sanborn   
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